
 CITY OF VAUGHAN 
 
 REPORT NO. 4 OF THE 
 
 COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE 
 (WORKING SESSION) 
  
 For consideration by the Council 
 of the City of Vaughan 
 on February 17, 2015 
 
 
 
 
The Committee of the Whole (Working Session) met at 9:38 a.m., on January 19, 2015. 
 
Present:  Councillor Rosanna DeFrancesca, Chair 

Hon. Maurizio Bevilacqua, Mayor 
Regional Councillor Michael Di Biase (9:51 a.m.) 
Regional Councillor Mario Ferri 
Regional Councillor Gino Rosati 
Councillor Tony Carella 
Councillor Marilyn Iafrate 
Councillor Alan Shefman 
Councillor Sandra Yeung Racco 

 
The following items were dealt with: 
 
 
1 NEW BUSINESS - REVIEW OF 2014 MUNICIPAL ELECTION 
 ORGANIZATION AND ADMINISTRATION 
 (Referred) 
 
The Committee of the Whole (Working Session) recommends: 
 
1) That the City Clerk be requested to submit a report on the 2014 municipal election to a 

Committee of the Whole (Working Session) meeting in May 2015, with consideration being 
given to comments made by Members of Council; and 
 

2) That the deputation of Mr. Kevin Hanit, Queensbridge Drive, Concord, be received. 
 
Council, at its meeting of December 9, 2014, adopted the following (Item 60, Report No. 41): 

 
Recommendation of the Committee of the Whole meeting of December 2, 2015: 
 
The Committee of the Whole recommends approval of the recommendation contained in the following 
resolution submitted by Councillor Shefman, dated December 2, 2014: 
 
Member’s Resolution 

 
Whereas there were a number of significant issues of concern regarding the organization 
and administration of the 2014 municipal election; 
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Whereas it is useful to consider these issues while memories are still fresh by Members of 
Council; and 
 
Whereas these matters need to be addressed when the formal report is submitted by staff on 
the 2014 municipal election. 
 
It is therefore recommended: 
 
1. That a discussion take place at the first Committee of the Whole (Working Session) 

on these matters. 
 

The foregoing matter was brought to the attention of the Committee by Councillor Shefman. 
 
 
2 “PAPERLESS” MEETING MATERIALS 
 
The Committee of the Whole (Working Session) recommends: 
 
1) That the recommendation contained in the following report of the City Clerk, dated January 19, 

2015, be approved;  
 

2) That the City Clerk continue to explore the options presented and report back by the end of 
summer 2015 with a detailed report setting out timing, cost and other considerations; and 
 

3) That the deputation of Mr. Kevin Hanit, Queensbridge Drive, Concord, be received. 
 

Recommendation 
 

The City Clerk in consultation with the Chief Information Officer and the Commissioner of Strategic 
and Corporate Services recommends: 
 
1. That this report be received for information. 

 
 
3 PROPOSED ON-STREET PAID PERMIT PARKING FOR EXISTING RESIDENTIAL 
 NEIGHBOURHOODS 
 CITY-WIDE 
 
The Committee of the Whole (Working Session) recommends: 
 
1) That consideration of this matter be deferred to the Committee of the Whole (Working 

Session) meeting of March 10, 2015; and  
 

2) That Communication C1, presentation material entitled, “Proposed On-street Paid Permit 
Parking Strategy Existing Residential Neighbourhoods”, be received.  
 
Recommendation 
 
The Commissioner of Public Works, recommend:  

 
1. That staff be directed to finalize and implement the draft policy for a City wide on-street paid 

permit parking program to be implemented on a resident initiated basis. 
 

2. That staff be directed to amend the Parking By-law to delegate the authority to approve paid 
permit parking to the Commissioner of Public Works or his designate pursuant to the Council 
approved policy requirements for the implementation of paid permit parking. 
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The meeting adjourned at 1:22 p.m. 
 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
 
Councillor Rosanna DeFrancesca, Chair 
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